
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL  
REGULAR MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 2, 2104 

 
 
 The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Tuesday, September 2, 2014 at 
7:00pm at the De Tour Village Memorial Hall.  Members present were Anthony Bosley, Jeff Bosley, Jason 
Fountain, Jeff Galarowic, Joe Hudak, Dane Kuusinen, Marilyn McGuire, Marc Nelson, Fred Payment, 
Jenifer Postula, and David Rhinard. 
  
 A motion was made by Jeff Bosley and supported by Jason Fountain to approve the minutes of 
the regular meeting held on August 4, 2014. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 A motion was made by Joe Hudak and supported by David Rhinard to approve the Treasurer’s 
report for the month of August. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 On a motion made by Fred Payment and supported by Joe Hudak the bills for September were 
approved as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-7  No-0  Motion Carried 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Ambulance – Expected delivery date of new ambulance is September 15th.    Candy Postula informed 
Council a donation of a CPR Thumper was made to De Tour Ambulance Service.  Chuck Lanning is taking 
classes as instructor for EMS team.  During ambulance run over this past weekend, the ambulance broke 
down near Pickford.  Pickford ambulance corps responded and assisted patient.  Wrecker service towed 
ambulance to facility in Pickford.  Repair of belts were needed, work is complete.  When new ambulance 
is received, the old ambulance will be put out for bid sale. 
 
Council discussed the need to enlarge ambulance doors the building and repair siding were needed. 
Estimates for work will be completed. 
 
Beautification- Doug McCulloch has been putting a lot of hours in at the gardens.  Volunteer help is way 
down.  It was noticed that plants are missing at the gardens; it appears someone is helping themselves 
to plantings. 
 
Cemetery-Fence at Hill Cemetery does belong on Terry Brieler’s property per Marc Nelson.  Marc Nelson 
will compete link fencing were needed. 
 
Economic Development – No new business. 
 
Finance- CPA completed fiscal year end audit. 
 
Fire Department-no new business. 
 
Maintenance- Marc Nelson will obtain bids to sandblast Peterbilt and make repairs. 



 
Parks and Recreation – no new business. 
 
Planning Commission- no new business. 
 
Streets- Discussion of Chippewa County Road Commission invoice for work completed on roads.  Council 
will contact CCRC for explanation of invoice. 
 
Water & Sewer – Annual samples for lab inspection completed.  Lagoons will be discharged second 
week in September.   Lift station repaired near Bloch residence.   Grinder Pump Stations work to be 
completed towards end of September.  Jason Fountain will arrange time with Jeff Galarowic.   
 
Zoning – letter were sent to residence to mow yards per Anthony Bosley. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Work on North Road will be competed in 2015.  Marc Nelson was instructed to put signed on North 
Road.   
 
Letter was sent to resident located on South Road regarding noise complaint.  Report to  Village Office 
the noise is still continuing into the late hours.  Council advised State Police and/or County Sherriff be 
contacted.   
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

No new business. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

No new business 
 
On a motion made by Joe Hudak and supported by Jeff Bosely, the meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.  The 
next monthly Council meeting will be Monday, October 6, 2014 at 7:00pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 
Village of De Tour 
 
 

 
 


